Paul L. Streby

May 3, 1946 - October 25, 2021

Paul L. Streby, 75, of 917 S. Main St. Towanda, PA passed away peacefully Monday
morning, October 25, 2021 at his home. Paul was born May 3, 1946 in Towanda the son
of the late Lloyd Streby and Beatrice (Bump) Streby. He was a graduate of Sullivan
County High School and later served with the U.S. Army. Paul was employed by Osram-
Sylvania in Towanda for over 30 years until retirement. He was a member of Towanda
American Legion Post No. 42 and the Towanda Gun Club. Paul enjoyed bowling and was
a member of the Senior Citizens Bowling League and the Tuesday Night Men’s League.
Paul enjoyed the outdoors, hunting, and woodworking and was an avid fisherman.

He is survived by his wife, Jeanne MacDonald Streby, sons, Jeff Streby of Troy, Jason
Streby of Nevada, daughters, Penny Streby of North Carolina, Nicole Kinner and husband
Bryan of Dushore, Jenny Sessoms and husband John of Yarmouth, ME, several
grandchildren, sister, Marcy Crenshaw and husband Brian of Mason, OH, brother, Donald
Streby of Tunkhannock, several nieces, nephews and cousins.

A private funeral service will be held at the convenience of the family. Memories and
condolences may be expressed by visiting www.bowenfuneralhomes.com.



Comments

“ Friend with Paul all through school good friends as time went on we went our way
sorry we didn’t connect sometimes you wait too long sorry for everyone

jim warburton - November 05, 2021 at 07:26 PM

“ My thoughts and prayers to all of Paul’s family.
Kathy Heskell

Kathy Heskell - October 29, 2021 at 05:48 AM

“ Please accept our thoughts and condolences over the passing of Paul.He was a
good friend and fellow bowler.He will be missed by all.He also was an honored
member of the Towanda Bowling Hall Of Fame.May God Bless You. Skip Dunn

Sec.Treas. Towanda Bowling Hall Of Fame

skip dunn - October 28, 2021 at 02:17 PM

“ Jean and Family,

| was very saddened to hear of Paul's passing. May God grant you all peace during
this very difficult time and may Paul's memory bring you comfort. | will remember him

fondly as Uncle Paul.

Todd Ostir

Todd - October 28, 2021 at 11:56 AM



“ Sincere condolences to Paul's family. Worked with Paul at GTE and he was a very
competent, dedicated employee. Also enjoyed him at the bowling lanes.

John Fedorchak - October 28, 2021 at 10:06 AM



